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	COMMONWEALTH OF PENNSYLVANIA

PENNSYLVANIA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION

P.O. BOX 3265, HARRISBURG, PA 17105-3265
	IN REPLY PLEASE REFER TO OUR FILE

C-2012-2326167




August 14, 2018
Re:
Docket No. M-2013-2364201; Bridge Structure where State Route 1025 crosses over a single track of Canadian Pacific Railroad (264 293 K) in Nicholson Borough, Wyoming County

Docket No.: I-2015-2472242; Investigation upon the Commission’s own motion to determine the condition and disposition of six (6) existing structures carrying various highways above the grade of the tracks of the Canadian Pacific Railroad in Great Bend Township, New Milford Township, Brooklyn Township, Hop Bottom Borough, Lathrop Township, Susquehanna County and Benton Township, Lackawanna County

TO ALL PARTIES:
By Secretarial Letter dated August 6, 2018, the Commission issued the Initial Decision of Administrative Law Judge David A. Salapa in this matter.  Exceptions were due within twenty days of that letter, or by August 27, 2018.  Reply Exceptions were due within ten days after the date that Exceptions were due, or by September 6, 2018.
By correspondence dated August 14, 2018, Benjamin C. Dunlap, Jr., Esquire, on behalf of his client, Norfolk Southern Railway Company, and Charles Thomas, III, counsel for Great Bend Township, requested an extension of time from August 27, 2018, until August 31, 2018, to file Exceptions.  Additionally, Attorney Dunlap is also seeking an extension of time to file Replies to Exceptions until September 24, 2018.  Attorney Dunlap avers that he has contacted counsel for all the parties currently participating in the proceeding and that they all concur in the requested extensions to the deadlines to file Exceptions and Replies to Exceptions.
The reason for requesting an extension of time to file Exceptions is due to a conflict with Attorney Thomas’ current hearing scheduled and pre-planned travel dates with the present August 27, 2018 deadline.  And the reason for an extension of time until September 24, 2018, to file Replies to Exceptions is due to a conflict with this date and Attorney Dunlap’s preplanned vacation from August 30 to September 14, 2018.
Upon our review, and for good cause shown, we hereby grant the requested extensions of time.  Therefore, Exceptions in this matter will be due on or before Friday, August 31, 2013, and Replies to Extensions will be due on September 24, 2018.

Should you have any questions, you may contact the Office of Special Assistants, Bert Marinko, Acting Director, at (717) 783-3930 or rmarinko@pa.gov.
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Very truly yours,

Rosemary Chiavetta
Secretary
